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In 1970, I received the blessing with my husband, Yuichiro Watanabe, as one of the 777 couples. Now, I 

am truly grateful as I have been walking the path of my life, being wrapped with the love of True Parents. 

 

In 1973, I was assigned to the U.S. and began witnessing activities as an IOWC member, and participated 

in all the campaigns from the Carnegie Hall to the Washington Monument, thereby I could keenly feel 

Heaven's desire for the U.S.A. Meantime, I gained 3 spirit children, who participated in campaign 

activities, and were able to participate in a seven-day fasting together with me in front of the United 

Nations, which was a memorable and gratifying experience. 

 

Shortly after then, I started a family life with my husband. When my oldest son was 6-months old, I 

began my mission as an itinerary worker, being involved in nation-wide witnessing activities. Even 

though I conceived more children -- oldest daughter, second son and third son, they were all raised in the 

nursery due to my public mission. 

 

My oldest son was already 7-years old, when we started an actual family life finally together with all my 

4 children. Not being able to take good care of my 4 children all at once by pouring out my heart to each 

one, I have had so many regrets and remorse about the way I feverishly raised them. And I have been 

searching for a way to restore them. 

 

Around 1996, the National Messiah Providence began. As a National Messiah of Peru, my husband and I 

spent one year there. Although we could not accomplish the providential mission, we are grateful as we 

were able to experience and understand the providential hope for South America. Subsequently, due to 

the economic situation, I became a schoolteacher and continued it for several years. 

 

While participating in morning devotions that started 2 years ago, I have begun my life of repentance and 

determination. Especially for campus witnessing, I have been trying to go out to the campus almost every 

day, repenting for my past indifference to the college despite its geographical closeness to my home. 

 

Now, I am leading a life of gratitude every day by experiencing guidance from the spiritual world when 

meeting students, and grateful for the opportunity to learn from and get energized by young people's 

sensibilities. 

 

Thank you very much. 


